
 

 

Reply to:   Alice  
Chair, Legislative  
MCCMC Tiburon Town  
1505 Tiburon  
Tiburon, CA  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 18, 2019 
 
The Honorable Anthony Portantino    
Chair, Senate Appropriations   
State Capitol, Room 3086    
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: SB 137 (Dodd). Federal Transportation Funds. State Exchange Programs. 

Notice of Support 
 
Dear Senator Portantino: 
 
The Marin County Council of Mayors and Councilmembers (MCCMC) supports SB 137, which would reduce duplicative 
federal transportation permitting and environmental review by authorizing the expansion of the State’s existing program to 
exchange federal surface transportation revenues for state transportation revenues, referred to as the Match-Exchange 
Program. 
 
SB 137 will allow the state, regions, cities and counties to reduce the cost of transportation projects and provide for more 
projects to be completed with the same amount of revenue by expanding the Match Exchange Program to regions over 
200,000 in population and to other federal surface transportation programs including, the Highway Safety Improvement 
Program, and local bridge projects. 
 
This bill does not require, but authorizes, the state to expand the Match Exchange Program to the extent that state funds are 
available and that the additional exchanges would not compromise other state funded projects or activities. 
 
For these reasons, MCCMC supports SB 137.  
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
Alice Fredericks, Chair 
Legislative Committee  
Marin County Council of Mayors and Councilmembers 
 
cc.  Senator Dodd 

Senator McGuire 
Assembly member Levine 
Nancy Hall Bennett, Regional Public Affairs Manager, nbennett@cacities.org  
Meg Desmond, League of California Cities, cityletters@cacities.org   
David Jones, Emanuels Jones, david@emanuelsjones.com   


